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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #507 – WEST WING – MONDAY, MARCH 18, 2019, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Ms. Fogel discussed the need for updates in the Wellness Policy to meet with state standards.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Edward Whritner
	Treasurer
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/Athletic Director

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Tigo Cruz
	Janet Fogel

	
	Josh Gardner
	Monty Guiles

	
	Angela Guiles
	Erika Alvero

	
	Ian MacLaren
	Emily Hutcheson-Brown

	
	Tara Willburn
	Andrew Saletta

	
	Anne Benson
	Kaelen Everett

	
	Kerisha Small
	Ivy Dalley

	
	Doris McKinley
	Charlotte Bumgarner


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the meeting agenda. 
Mr. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the February 11, 2019 Regular Meeting.
Mr. Hunter seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Nine middle school students advanced to the State Science Fair and Kylie Guiles was invited to the International Science Fair. Colt Fury represented Mancos in the State Tournament and the Boys Basketball team represented Mancos at the State Basketball Tournament. Mancos competed in the welding competition at the Ag Expo. Morgan Rose took first place overall and Mancos took first and second place team overall. The first place team will compete at the State Tournament in Rifle.
Mr. Schroeder presented a poster showing events happening in the 3rd grade classroom. Mrs. Willburn shared a poster her students created showcasing their experience at the Canyon of the Ancients Visitor Center. 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Mr. Schroeder read a letter from the elementary support team. The letter explained a voting process that involved the entire elementary staff asking if they wanted Mrs. Epps to continue to be their principal. The results were 27 yes votes and 1 no vote.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

A. Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson would like to add two positions depending on the budget. Mr. Hanson would like to have another teacher in music and art. He would also like to create a position for Project-Based Learning Coordinator who is the support person for PBL, including team teaching and idea development. Mr. Hanson is going to have a local PBL conference instead of the staff traveling to the conference in California. Mr. Dalley and Mr. Archer will go to the conference in California for PBL 201. Mr. Mitchell would like to have more conferences come to our district instead of sending our teachers away from students.  Mr. Hanson is thinking of adjusting the job responsibilities of Mr. Showalter. The principals would take over discipline. Mr. Showalter would become the Director of Facilities and remain the Athletic Director. The Colorado School District Self Insurance Pool has raised our rates 50% over the last two years. This is partly due to the added square footage and the upgrades to the existing square footage. Mr. Hanson is thinking of increasing the deductible to make the rates more manageable and shopping around for better rates.
1) Mr. Saletta and Mrs. Dalley spoke as lead teachers for the secondary schools. Mr. Jacoby had his Spanish class create and record songs to teach others how to use some of the most important Spanish words. The high school celebration of Pi Day included several fun activities related to pi. A group of middle school girls went on a Girl Scout trip to the Johnson Space Center in Houston. The Jazz concert is on March 20th in the Performance Center. Band and sound production students are going to Farmington for San Juan Symphony. Ms. Hansen is holding her art show on April 9th in the West Wing. The Native American Cultural celebration rescheduled for April. PSAT and ACT are coming up. Ms. Willbanks will be hosting prom along with the junior class on April 27 at the Community Center. 
2) Kenetic coasters from Mrs. Linders’ 8th grade class are on display in the middle school. Mrs. Linders’ class has been dissecting sheep plucks. Ms. Hansen has been working with the Mancos Common Press to make block printing. Angela and Kaitlin are co-teaching a math class with great success! Mandy Peacock’s art work was chosen to be on the regional science fair t-shirt. Mrs. Dalley invited the Board members to visit her classroom on April 4th to see 6th graders present a PBL geography project. The Grand Canyon and Sand Dunes trips coming up this spring. The staff tubing expedition at Hesperus was an amazing time!
B. Owner’s Rep Report – There are no safety issues other than the mud.  They started construction between the middle school and the west wing. They would like to do most of the demo during spring break to get noisy stuff out of the way. The football field is coming along nicely and the scoreboard has been put up. We are 10. 7 million dollars into the project. The Historical gym should be finished at the end of May and the football field at the end of June. Jaynes is trying to accelerate starting on the PC. Four Corner’s Recycling will have to move the containers when they start working on the PC because there will not be a place available on campus.
C. PreK-5 Principal’s Report – Mrs. Epps is excited that summer school will be able to be held in the elementary building. All teachers are moving classrooms except for kindergarten. This transition will start before the end of the school year. Small groups of incoming kindergarteners will tour the school at end of the year. Ms. Epps used grant money for trauma informed team to take staff to tube at Hesperus Ski Area. 
D. Dean of Student’s Report – Fire exits have been rerouted due to construction and will be tested during a drill this week.  Good job science fair students.  Colt Fury did well at the state wrestling meet. The girls basketball team showed great improvement this year. The boys basketball team finished a great season, winning the regional tournament to full house in the Performance Center and making it to the state tournament. Erika Peacock made All-conference 2nd team and Tia Imel made Honorable Mention. Vassar Stephens and Chase Moore made All-conference 2nd team and Caden and Connor Showalter made 1st team. Track season has started with the first meet in Moab and middle school starts practicing Wednesday. CHSAA has eliminated district volleyball tournaments and will probably do the same for basketball.  Everything will fall under the RPI ranking system.
E. Accountability Committee Report – The committee discussed the pros and cons of the proposed calendar. Parents had voiced concerns regarding a week long Thanksgiving break, spring break scheduled too early and the need for parent teacher conferences second semester.
F. BOCES report – BOCES has not meet since the last school board meeting.
G. Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mrs. Miller reports that the district is on track for spending and she is trying to get a handle on what we have for carry over. She has been working on salary schedules for the classified staff to accommodate for final stage of the minimum wage increase. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr.  Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
DISCUSSION ITEMS – Board meeting dates will be added to the calendar. Board Meetings will be held on the 3rd Monday of every month expect for February and March. Spring Break is earlier to align with Fort Lewis and PCC. Graduation will be Sunday, May 17th with seniors last day on the 14th. Teachers prefer to be in session on Veterans Day and Martin Luther King Day to honor and teach the reasons why these days are important. Preschool has an extra contract day.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to Action Items:  A through F
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Act on recommendation to approve the resignation of Scott Linders
Approved by consent

B. Act on recommendation to hire Misty Montano 1:1 Paraprofessional
Approved by consent

C. Act on recommendation to approve assistant track coaches
Approved by consent

D. Act on recommendation to join the BOCES Buying COOP
Approved by consent

E. Approve 1st reading of ADF Wellness Policy
Approved by consent

F. Approve 19/20 Academic Calendar
Approved by consent

G. Approve bid to sell Tractor
Mr. Mitchell opened the bids that were received for the tractor: Chris Roberts - $360.00. Nancy Romero $1500.00.  Anthony Romero $1250.00 and Shaw LLC $755.00 
MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bid from Nancy Romero for $1500.00
MS Coppinger seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
CORRESPONDENCE
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Next Board Meeting April 15th

CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:42 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
